

### Newsletter Term 2 / Week 9 - 27th June 2019

# From the Deputy Principals

Kia Ora Koutou,

We are rapidly nearing the end of yet another term. I wish to thank all parents who have been supporting us in so many ways during the term, including many outings, within school activities and the Friends of the School initiatives. Your support allows us to enjoy many EOTC events which would otherwise not be possible.

This week's interviews ran very smoothly with positive feedback coming from teachers and parents. Many thanks to those of you who have contacted us to share your experiences regarding the conferences. From what we have heard, the model we used this time was very well received, with the type of information being shared being relevant and meaningful, which is what we aim to do. Thank you also for answering the two questions asked regarding the digital artifacts. There has been an overwhelming number of parents wanting us to continue doing these.

It was a very busy few weeks for all teachers as they prepared reports and information for sharing during the interviews, followed by a long two days whilst all scheduled interviews took place. Thank you for the professional manner in which these tasks were undertaken.

Thank you also to the staff of Busy Bumbles and our part time teaching and support staff who supervised the students who remained at school on Tuesday afternoon.

Today the students in Kowhai and Rimu have been using chalk to decorate our hard surfaced areas. We are very fortunate that we have a lovely sunny winter's day to enjoy this activity. Thanks to our PAL'S who have organised this activity.

We have 56 students taking part in the winter Hockey and Football tournament which is being held at Brookside Park in Rolleston today. We wish them well in the respective tournaments.

Syndicate 4 Gala Day is happening next Tuesday, 2nd July. All funds raised from Gala Day go towards the Year 8 Legacy projects each year. Previous Legacy projects include the sandpits, enchanted forest area, the bell tower, the clock (about to be installed), the sound system (being installed on 8th July), the heat pump on the junior swimming pool and the most recent project, the concrete block rebounding wall which is being built during the holiday break. As you can see, these are very worthwhile projects and certainly do add value to students at Lincoln Primary in the years to come.

Office Contacts: admin@lincoInprimary.ac.nz Phone: 325 25 71 Absences: 325 2571 #1 Public Calendar Click Here

#### Give away to a kind home

One dental clinic. If you would like to remove this from our site, or know someone who has a use for it, please let us know. We are keen to see it used, as the only other option for this building is demolition. Please call reception if you would like a look through it.

We farewell Liz Cruse and Sonya Cardus next week. Liz is off to China to teacher for two years. Sonya is heading to another school in Christchurch to work alongside teaching staff to support students in a range of ways. We wish to thank you both for the work you have both done with our students and families.

Viv Butcher **Principal** 

#### REMINDERS

Congratulations to our newly elected Board of Trustees. The Lincoln Primary School board members are Karyn Strachan, Jonny Brown, Cameron Mouatt, Phil Hulme and Chris Morison.

If you are coming onto the school grounds as a parent helper or for an event and you will be staying for a period of time it is important that you sign in at the school office. This is part of our health and safety processes as if there is an emergency evacuation or lockdown procedure it is important that we know what other adults/persons are on our school grounds. We appreciate your understanding of this and how it will keep all of our school whanau safe and accounted for.

The GALA DAY will run from 11am – 1.30pm. Parents are welcome to join their children during this time to assist them with their shopping, especially those with younger children. All money raised will go towards the Year 7 and 8 2019 and 2020 legacy.

Assembly will be held on even weeks in the school hall starting at 9:15am. Parents are welcome to attend.

### 2019 CALENDAR OF EVENTS Click here to read more

JUNE		JULY		AUGUST	
27	Zone Soccer/Hockey Tournament	1 2 5 5 22 24 25 30	PSC Rippa Tournament Gala Day 11am -1:30pm Assembly - 9:15am End of Term 2 Term 3 Commences Road to Sexuality Evening 6:30pm Board Meeting 7:30pm - All Welcome Zone Rugby / Netball Tournament	22 22 26	PSC Winter Tournament BOT Meeting - 7:30pm School Photos

Office Contacts: admin@lincolnprimary.ac.nz Phone: 325 25 71 Absences: 325 2571 #1 Public Calendar Click Here



### Second Hand Uniform Shop

The PTA Second Hand Uniform Shop will be open every Friday 2.45pm - 3.15pm on the side of the hall beside the senior playground. <u>Click here to read more</u>

### **Entertainment Books**

Please support Lincoln Primary and order your new 2019/2020 Entertainment Membership now! Click here to read more



#### Te Reo Maori Phrase of the Week

Te makariri hoki o te rangi!

Its really cold!

#### **Enviro Fact of the Week**

Every day in America they produce enough trash to equal the weight of the Empire State Building.

## **Student Reporters Report**

Click here to read more





## Dental Care during the School Holidays

The Community Dental Service will be providing dental care for children enrolled with our service during the upcoming school holidays. The clinics will offer treatment and relief of pain sessions by appointment only. To make an appointment please contact our Call Centre which operates between the hours of 8am and 5pm, Monday to Friday throughout the year. Click here to read more

### Senior Production

The Senior Production team are on the hunt for some items for costumes and the set for "The Lion King" We are looking for card, big boxes, corrugated card, tape, elastic, newspaper, paint, spare material, foam and stuffing. If you have any of these items or have any contacts with business can you please contact Miss Evans: <a href="mailto:jenny-marie.evans@lincolnprimary.ac.nz">jenny-marie.evans@lincolnprimary.ac.nz</a>

Office Contacts: <a href="mailto:admin@lincolnprimary.ac.nz">admin@lincolnprimary.ac.nz</a> Phone: 325 25 71 Absences: 325 2571 #1 Public Calendar Click Here





#### Busy Bumbles Award Winning Before & After School Care

OSCAR and MSD approved

**AVAILABLE** 

NOW!

- Family discounts available
- FREE healthy afternoon tea
- FREE supervised after school homework sessions



rww.busybumbles.co.nz | (03) 347 3031 | manager@busybumbles.co.nz



For more school & community notices please click on the following links to our website, these notices are updated weekly:

Community Notices Holiday Programmes
Local Groups & Sports Clubs School News